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AROUND THE PARISH 

 November 17, 2023 
St. Alban’s seeks to be a welcoming, Christ-centered community, 

committed to sharing Christ’s love, empowering people to grow spiritually, 

deepening our relationship with Christ and living out our faith in the community and the world.

 

SUNDAY – November 19 

8:00 & 10:30am, In-person, Indoor Services.  Masking is   

            no longer required, but is strongly recommended. 

9:15am, Adult Bible study, Annex & Zoom  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86545992628?pwd=d08vTmZNbm

k1SW1PUXFybmdpMXNYdz09 

Meeting ID: 865 4599 2628           Passcode: SeekFirst 

2:00-5:00pm, Templo Emanuel, Parish Hall 

NOTE: No Facebook account?  Watch the Sunday service       

            on YouTube or later as a video on Facebook 

 

UPCOMING ACTIVITIES  

11/18  10:00am-12:00pm, Indigenous Circle, PH 

            10:00am-2:00pm, Drive by Food Drive 

11/20   7:00pm, Boy Scouts, Parish Hall 

11/21   4:00-6:00pm, Girl Scouts Meeting, PH 

11/22   6:00pm, Evening Prayer & Hors d’oeuvres; 

            Guests from St. Hilda/St. Patrick 

11/23   7:00-9:00pm, Templo Emanuel, Sanctuary 

11/24   7:00-8:30pm,  Templo Emanuel, Sanctuary 

11/27   6:30pm, Worship Committee Mtg, Zoom 

12/2     7:00am-7:00pm, Girl Scout Rummage Sale, PH 

12/3     First Sunday in Advent 

12/9     10:30am-12:00pm, ECW Coffee 

12/23   10:00-12:00pm, Christmas Carol Reading 

 

 

Grant us, O Lord, to receive with grateful hearts and 

with attentive minds all that you would give us.  Make 

us to know your grace and to believe your promises, to 

offer with generosity all that you ask of us and to follow 

where you lead, into lives of service and an eternity of 

joy in your presence.  Amen  
                           (from Saint Augustine’s Prayer Book) 

 

 

 

 

                                     Fr. Greg Peters 

Report from the Vestry Meeting, November 13 

 

Your Vestry met last Monday for their regular monthly 

meeting.  As usual, it was quite productive.  I appreciate 

their diligence, hard work, and insightfulness.   

     Here are the things we want to share with you. 

     In the continuation of hearing from the different 

congregational ministry groups, we had a good 

presentation from Theresa Chase about Hospitality, 

Coffee Hour, and Receptions, especially Funeral 

Receptions.  These all are so vitally important in our life 

as a faith community: greeting people and welcoming 

them in even if it’s only a one-time occurrence 

(Hospitality); growing together through our fellowship 

times (Coffee Hour); and caring for each other in times 

of great emotion - joy at weddings, births, and baptisms 

or sorrow at funerals and farewells (Receptions).   

     I  found something that Theresa said particularly 

poignant, “Coffee Hour is the single most important 

opportunity for fellowship in the life of our parish.”  So, 

this ministry is dedicated to facilitating the bonds of 

fellowship that strengthen and support all of us. 

     Look for a revamping of the lights in the Sanctuary.  

Phil McClelland’s next big project is to improve the 

lighting around the altar.  The lights themselves will be 

updated for improved efficiency, and the system will be 

rewired, allowing for dimming the lights to best suit the 

needs of worship services.  We decided to use some of 

Howard Hayden’s bequest to fund this project, and it 

should be completed by Christmas.   

     We appointed three new members to St. Alban’s 

Endowment Board.  Bob Chaffee, Jeannie Burpee, and 

Dan Mullene will be joining Keith LaBelle, Mary 

Fowler, and Mona Carter.  Treasurer Maryellen Young 

and I also serve on that Board as ex-officio members.  

Thank you, Jeannie, Bob, and Dan for joining in this 

ministry. 

     Our cleaning lady of 25 years, Kay McClellan, is 

retiring at the end of the year and the Vestry is 
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organizing a Celebration thanking her for her many 

years of care and service to our congregation. 

     Looking ahead, we set the date for our Annual 

Meeting – Sunday, February 4 – and along with that we 

set January 14 as the deadline for submitting Annual 

Reports, and we wish to remind people that the 

Nomination Committee has begun seeking candidates 

for Vestry and Delegates to Diocesan Convention.  

Please note that Delegates will be voting for our next 

Diocesan Bishop.  The date for that is set for May 18, 

2024, at St. Mark’s Cathedral. 

     Lastly, the Vestry thanks those who have made their 

pledges and encourages those who have not yet pledged 

to prayerfully consider how much time, talent, and 

treasure you can contribute to the ministries and mission 

of our congregation.  Then please get those pledges in!  

      

 
                                 Practice 

“It all begins with Gratitude,” says Guillermo Vasquez, 

the head of the Bay Area nonprofit Indigenous 

Permaculture. “I give thanks one, two, three times to our 

creators and makers for everything.” This has been the 

attitude and action of Indigenous Permaculture since its 

creation in 2002. The idea behind this project is to form 

partnerships with local communities and indigenous 

peoples as a part of the “obligation to bring in Mother 

Earth’s way of thinking” to all systems, Guillermo 

reports from a yellow flowering field of mustard, 

groundcover in the Bay Area’s East Bay. 

     “We are all connected,” he continues. “We empower 

low-income peoples to understand and respond directly 

to how food, nutrition, health, and land are intertwined.” 

IP is more than a food production and gardening 

program, although the food they produce does provide 

free vegetables to local food pantries and other 

distribution sites. Guillermo is most interested in seeing 

how the connection between creation and the creator are 

formed through partnership with the land and the cycles 

of the Earth. He operates with an idea of Tiguanceguite, 

or, working together. “Always together, never out of 

alignment.” 

     “It is all related,” he explained, “food, energy, water, 

community.” Whether in rural or urban environments, 

permaculture, also known as biointensive polyculture, is 

a blend of traditional farming techniques that help 

people grow food while conserving water, land, and 

energy. It is a holistic way of examining gardening and 

the world, a process Guillermo calls cosmovision. When 

we share our most sacred meal, we are giving thanks for 

a system rooted in an ancient abundance, blessing upon 

blessing. We honor the life of the created land and the 

many lives who have touched it, sown, reaped, and 

shared its increase with a hungry world. 

Questions for Reflection 

The concept of alignment is a powerful one, allowing us 

to bring all our energies into focus. How do you seek 

alignment in your ministry? 

Guillermo Vasquez is of Mayan descent and grew up in 

Central America. He came to the Bay Area 

to study Agroecology at University of California, Santa 

Cruz. 

 
A POEM BY WENDELL BERRY 

                            (Contributed by Jim Gilman) 

Teach me work that honors Thy work, 
the true economies of goods and words, 
to make my arts compatible 
with the songs of local birds. 

             Teach me patience beyond work  
and, beyond patience, the blest 
Sabbath of Thy unresting love 
which lights all things and gives rest.  

 

 
 

SATURDAY, Nov 18 – FOOD DRIVE 

The date for our final 2023 Drive by Food Drive is 

here!!  Help us help our neighbors who are in great 

need of food assistance.  Food prices continue to 

increase, and many individuals and families are 

having to stretch their money to the breaking point.  

     Please join us on Saturday, November 18, 

10:00am-2:00pm, with donations of non-perishable 

food or cash/checks (note Food Bank on checks or 

envelopes with cash).  We are able to make the 

coming holiday season a much brighter one for 

many.   

      “There, but for the grace of God go I.”   

 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 22 – 

THANKSGIVING EVE CELEBRATION 

Join us as we welcome our guests from St. Hilda/ St. 

Patrick Episcopal Church in Edmonds on Wednesday, 

November 22.   What better time to share the Eucharist, 
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good food and fellowship with our fellow Episcopalians.  

We will begin the evening with a simple Eucharist in 

the Sanctuary at 6:00pm, followed by hearty hors 

d’oeuvres and various drinks.     

     Participants are asked to contribute hearty                          

hors d’oeuvres that either can be heated in the kitchen or 

cold foods that go straight to the table.  The only 

restriction about the food is that nothing can be 

Thanksgiving related. 

 

CHASE LAKE CHRISTMAS GIFT CARDS 

We are continuing our annual event of donating 

Christmas Gift Cards – Fred Meyer or Winco – to 

Chase Lake Community School.  These cards are 

included in the school’s baskets given to families in 

December prior to the holiday break. 

     Please have your donations into church by Sunday, 

December 3.  Cards received after that date will be 

given to families as the need arises. 

     We prefer to receive gift cards that can be given 

directly to Chase Lake.   If you choose to donate money, 

please designate your donation as “Chase Lake” on your 

check or envelope containing cash. 

 

DECEMBER 9 - ECW CHRISTMAS PARTY  

Be sure to join in the pre-Christmas festivities and 

fellowship of our annual ECW Christmas party on 

Saturday, December 9, 10:30am – 12:00pm.   We will 

enjoy coffee/tea and delicious treats.  There will 

be a gift exchange of $10 wrapped gifts.  And, in answer 

to a plea from the food bank folks, we ask you to 

consider bringing a donation of women’s hygiene 

(period) items.   

 

DECEMBER 23 – “CHRISTMAS CAROL” 

The Episcoplayers will be performing a reading of “A 

Christmas Carol” on Saturday, December 23, at 

1:00pm , in the Parish Hall.  You are encouraged to 

attend this event to share this long-time traditional story.  

And, we understand that a traditional English Tea will be 

served following the reading.   

     Interested in participating?   Contact Jan Skidmore at 

janskidmore72@gmail.com or   425-315-5412. 

 

ST. ALBAN’S GIRL SCOUT RUMMAGE SALE  

    The Girl Scouts are having a RUMMAGE SALE! 
One day only on Saturday, December 2, 10:00am – 4:00pm,  

at St. Albans Episcopal Church.  The sale will benefit troop 
activities and the Edmonds Food Bank. 
    Please come support Edmonds Troop 46254! 

 
Reminder for Flower Donors                                                                                                                                                                        

Nov 19    H. Small                 Dec 17    

Nov 26    People of St. A.     Dec 24   )  Christmas 

Dec 3      P. McClelland        Dec 25  ) 

Dec 10    P.Chandler             Dec 31 

 
 

                                                         Fr. Greg 

  Here’s a fundraising event in anticipation of the 

Thanksgiving caloric onslaugth!  Take a walk, go for a 

run, swim some laps, shred your board, swoosh your skis, 

paddle your canoe/kayak/sup - whatever gets your body 

engaged -- all in support of the United Thank Offering 

and Episcopal Migration Ministries.   

     I hope you’ll join me in this.  I’ve signed up for a 

bike ride, but you can sign-up for just about anything.  

Duration and distance are immaterial; registration and 

participation are importantl; but raising funds in support 

of the UTO and EMM and meeting the needs of refugees 

(caring for some of  the least of Jesus’ sisters and 

brothers) is the real goal! 

     Just register via the link below and join (or  

simply add your support to) Team Dank and Soggy 

Diocese of Olympia.  This is a self-paced event 

fromNovember 20 to 28 and a fund raiser. 

REGISTER TODAY  

 

Registration open for the Great EpisGOpal Race             

November 20-28, 2023 

https://runsignup.com/Race/NY/NewYork/TheGrea

tEpisGOpalRace 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP REFLECTIONS 

 

NOVEMBER 19 – PENTECOST 25 
The Gospel story of the parable of the talents may seem 

harsh in terms of the master’s treatment of the distrustful 

slave.  But we need to remember that God will provide 

for all our genuine needs.  How many of us live in a 

mentality of scarcity like the timid servant, rather than 

rejoicing and using our own talents (money and 
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otherwise) to show appreciation for our great 

abundance, and in thanksgiving for God’s eternal 

beneficence? 

 

NOVEMBER 26 – PENTECOST 25 

This is the final week of this Church Year which has for 

its Gospel, the Great Commission, which ends,”just as 

you did it unto the least of these who are members of my 

family, you did it for me.”  As we prepare for Advent 

and a new church year, how will you covenant to feed 

the hungry, give sustenance to the thirsty, welcome the 

stranger, clothe the needy, visit the prisoner, and/or tend 

the sick?  We live in a world crying for all kinds of 

compassionate care.  How will you be the face and hands 

of Jesus? 

 

 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 

 

NOVEMBER 19 – PENTECOST 25 

Judges 4:1-7 

Psalm 123 

1 Thessalonians 5:1-11 

Matthew 25:14-30 

 

Collect for Pentecost 25 

Blessed Lord, who caused all holy Scriptures to be 

written for our learning:  Grant us so to hear them, read, 

mark, learn and inwardly digest them, that we  

may embrace and ever hold fast the blessed hope of 

everlasting life, which you have given us in our Savior 

Jesus Christ; who lives and reigns with you and the Holy 

Spirit, one God, for ever and ever.  Amen 

 

NOVEMBER 26 – Last Pentecost 

Ezekiel 34:11-16, 20-24 

Psalm 100 

Ephesians 1:15-23 

Matthew 25:31-46 

 

 

 

ST. ALBAN’S CURRENT OFFICE HOURS 

 Monday            10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 

 Wednesday         2:00 -   4:00pm 

                Friday               10:30 - 12:30pm; 2:00 – 4:00 pm 

Please contact the Office, (425) 778-0371 or  

      stalbansedmonds@gmail.com to make an appointment.    

 In case of something urgent or an emergency, please call Greg    

       Peters on his cellphone at (206) 778-1506. 

 

 

CHURCH PLEDGES & DONATIONS 

Please continue donations and pledges by: 

   *Mail check – 21405 82
nd

 Pl W, Edmonds, WA  98926 

   *Drop off through slot in Fr. Greg’s door. 

   *Bank Bill Pay – have bank send check to St. Alban’s 

   *Online, go to www.StAlbansEdmonds.org and click on 

        “Donate Now.” 

 

WEEKLY SUNDAY BASKET OFFERINGS 
1st week—Food Bank 

2nd week—Discretionary Fund 

3rd week—Outreach 

4th week—Ukraine Refugee Offering 

5
th

 Week—Indigenous Women Support 

 

GREG’S OFFICE HOURS 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 8:30am – 2:30 pm, Home 

Wednesday Church Office – 10:00am – 2:00 pm 

(Available by appointment) 
Via email:  gwpeters.stalbansedmonds@gmal.com 

Cell:  206-778-1506 

SUNDAYS--after church coffee hour until 2:00pm 

(Available by appointment) 

 
 

PRAYER MINISTRIES  
   Contact Sheilah Reidburn at sheilahreidburn@comcast.net   

   or 206-427-1920. 

Prayers of the People: 
   Prayers of the People are used during Sunday worship.  

Prayer Chain: 
   About a dozen people pray regularly for members of the    

   congregation or other friends and relatives as requested.  

Prayer Shawls: 
   Prayer shawls are available for those in need of comfort   

   during challenging times.    
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